Religious Bulletin April 24, 1929

Senior Gaps.

The senior class has been given an opportunity to be known as the class that inaugurated Perpetual Adoration at Notre Dame. The plan offered is to have one senior before the Blessed Sacrament each half hour that the Blessed Sacrament is exposed. I great many members of the class have shown a real appreciation of this opportunity; some of them have signed cards for several, even many, half-hours of adoration. But there are gaps in the line. We publish them today so that those who have not signed cards may know what hours are open.

	-																			
	1	2	3	4	6	`7	8	10	11	13	14	15	16	17	18	20	21	22	23	24
7:30																				
8:00			x							x					x				x	x
8:30						x				\mathbf{x}			x	\mathbf{x}	\mathbf{x}	x	\mathbf{x}		x	\mathbf{x}
9:00						\mathbf{x}					\mathbf{x}				x					x
9:30						x			\mathbf{x}	x		x			x	\mathbf{x}	\mathbf{x}	x	\mathbf{x}	\mathbf{x}
10:00									X							X			x	x
10:30								\mathbf{x}	x			\mathbf{x}				X			\mathbf{x}	
11:00											x									
11:30									\mathbf{x}	\mathbf{x}	\mathbf{x}		•						\mathbf{x}	
12:00										x			x		x	x				X.
12:30									\mathbf{x}											¥.
1:00																				x
1:30								x		x		X				x				X
2:00			· x					x	\mathbf{x}							X	X			X
2:30	\mathbf{x}				\mathbf{x}	•		x	x			x	X			x	x			X
3:00																				
3:30						,		x	X	Х			x	x		x	\mathbf{x}		x	\mathbf{x}
4:00					\mathbf{x}	*			\mathbf{x}	x		X		X		x			x	\mathbf{x}
4:30								X	x	X		x	x			x		x	X	X
5:00									\mathbf{x}			•				X		X		\mathbb{X}

That's the lay-out at the present writing. It is expected that senior examinations will begin on the 23rd, and until the schedule of examinations is announced it will be difficult to arrange dates from that day on. The heavy gaps are noted, of course, on the 10th, 11th, and 13th, the senior ball week-end. One senior has arranged an hour for himself and his girl on the 11th; it's an idea that wise seniors will do well to follow. While it is possible to ask seniors in Moreau Seminary to take these hours (they would gladly do it) it is a still better to have the whole month's schedule taken by lay students -- just to show ourselves that we can do it.

Birthdays.

May is a good month for a birthday. Some students who were lucky enough to be born during that month have come looking for adoration cards for their birthdays. That's an excellent idea, and if any student wants to act on it and cannot find an hour free on his birthday, one can be arranged for him. Your father and nother would appreciate a similar thoughtful remembrance. It will go hard with the fellow who tries to carry it out for the whole family if all thirteen of them were born in May.

Brother Barnabas, R.I.P.

Brother Barnabas, of the Christian Brothers, died Monday morning. He deserves a remembrance in the prayers of all Notre Dame men. He conceived the idea of the Boy Guidance work the Knights of Columbus are carrying on here and throughout the country and with their assistance founded the course at Notre Dame. He was a good religious and a tireless worker; may his soul rest in peace. (Please pray also for three special intentions.)